LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday - May 7

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi

Sunday – May 8 (Ascension of the Lord)

7:30 am Walter Nault

10:30 am Apolonia Manden & Mildred Drascic

Monday - May 9

*5:05 pm Eldred Urban

Tuesday - May 10

*5:05 pm John Stegmann

Wednesday - May 11

*8:20 am People of Corpus Christi

Thursday – May 12

*5:05 pm Joe & Betty Challe

Friday – May 13

*8:00 am Betty & Cindy Lawrence

Saturday - May 14

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions 4:30 pm Sandi Larson

Sunday - May 15 (Pentecost Sunday)

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi 10:30 am Tom & Karen Leist

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: Ascension of the Lord

Sunday Acts 1:1-11, Ps.47:2-3,6-7,8-9, Ephesians 1:17-23,Lk.24:46-53

Monday Acts 19:1-8, Psalms 68:2-3AB,4-5ACD,6-7AB, John 16:29-33

Tuesday Acts 20:17-27, Psalms 68:10-11,20-21, John 17:1-11A

Wednesday Acts 20:28-38, Psalms 68:29-30, 33-35A, 35BC-36AB, John 17:11B-19

Thursday Acts 22:30;23:6-11, Ps. 16:1-2A & 5, 7-8,9-10,11, Jn. 17:20-26 Friday Acts 25:13B-21, Psalms 103:1-2,11-12,19-20AB, John 21:15-19

Saturday Acts 1:15-17,20-26, Psalms 113:1-2,3-4.5-6,7-8, John 15:9-17

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries web site: http://www.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS

Walk for a Cause: Support Breast Cancer and the Sue Baldwin Foundation of D.C.

Come join in prayer and fellowship on Saturday, May 14, 2016 at 8:00-11 a.m. at

Corpus Christi Church. The Sturgeon Bay Catholic Community and Corpus Christi Parish are sponsoring a 1-or 3- mile Walk for a Cause. Event day registrations will be available. The 1- or 3- mile walk begins at 8:00 a.m. from the social hall, but is a staggered start, so

come and walk any time from 8-11:00 am.

MINISTRY
Decrease Media (Core

Refreshments will be provided. This is an opportunity to raise money for the Sue Baldwin Foundation, pray for those that have been touched by breast cancer, and create fellowship.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

Saturday - May 7

Mother's Day Rose Sale-Wis. Right to Life

4:30 pm May Crowning

Sunday – May 8 Ascension of the Lord

Mother's Day Rose Sale-Wis. Right to Life



Happy Mother's Day !

Tuesday - May 10 Parish Office Closed

6:30 pm Catholic Man Night @ Corpus

Thursday - May 12

Noon Special Events Planning Meeting 6:30 pm Worship Committee Meeting

Saturday - May 14

Home Mission-Our Own Needs Collection

8:00-11:00 am Walk for A Cause/Social Hall

Sunday – May 15 Pentecost Sunday

Home Mission-Our Own Needs Collection

7:00 pm Men's Group

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week, Apr.25-May 01, 2016	Week (44)
Parish Support	.\$7,369.00
Offertory Collection	\$628.61
Votive Candles	\$41.50
Technology & Capital Improvements	\$440.00
Donations	\$190.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT	.\$8,669.11
Budgeted Expenses for the Week	.\$9,181.37
Weekly Shortfall	. (\$512.26)

\$CRIP REPORT

Sales for Week of: Apr. 25- May 01, 2016 \$4,930.00 **Profit for the Week:** \$219.98

Scrip News: Scrip will be available in the parish office only on Thursday's from 11:30-1pm. We will continue to sell before and after all weekend Masses.

PARISH NEWS

<u>Bishop's Appeal: Did you mail in your donation yet?</u>
Collected \$31,940.00 Needed \$35,320.00

Let's reach our goal-only \$3,380.00 to go! Please mail in your check directly to the foundation.

Be the Face of God's Mercy to thousands of people this year.

Please give generously to Bishop's Appeal 2016

Special Events Planning Committee Meeting

Meeting will be held on Thurs. May 12th @ noon in the parish center. Lunch will be provided.

NOTES FROM FR. CARL.....



This week we have had a little taste of the wonderful Door County weather we so look forward to each year! This weekend we celebrate the Ascension of our Lord to the Father in heaven. Next week we will celebrate the arrival of the promised advocate...the Holy Spirit. This triune

God is always present to help us in our journey of faithful disciples.

I would like to wish all mothers a very Happy and Blessed Mother's Day. Fr. Carl

FROM THE DEACON'S DESK.....



Over the past number of years, in this column, I have been answering questions you may have had regarding our faith and offering words of encouragement. Today I would like to address a question that I have recently

asked myself; what does someone in ministry do when they are not ministering the way they would like or perhaps the way they could or should? The answer is this; it's time for that person to take a sabbatical, pause from what they are currently doing and become rejuvenated. I currently find myself in this situation. After twelve years as a deacon, I have witnessed a lot of very wonderful and caring people who give so much of themselves, but don't take time for self-care. Regretfully, I also find myself in this category at this time. So, what does this mean for me? I will be taking a leave from active ministry for five months. I will remain a deacon, but will not be active in any of the ministries I have been involved in. I will be spending this time nourishing my own spirituality; spending more time in prayer, more time reading scripture and good spiritual books. I plan to attend retreats and receive spiritual direction. I hope to spend time caring for myself so upon my return, I may better care for those I minister to. During this time, I ask for your prayers and want you to know that you will be in mine. May God richly bless you.

Yours in Christ, Deacon Ray

OTHER PARISH NEWS

Men's' Day of Reflection: "Pursuing Peace"

Join us at Stella Maris Parish, Saint Rosalia Church in Sister Bay at 600 S. Bay Shore Drive on Thurs. May 19th 8:30-3:30pm. We all have conflict in our lives; we encounter it in our home, our workplace, even our church. All around us tensions exist and disputes persist. This special day will offer you an opportunity to pursue peace in all of your relationships. You don't want to miss this men's day of reflection that will once again feature Reverend Art Heinze. Make a difference in the world by practicing one work of mercy each day.

PARISH NEWS

To Mom

A Mother's love is something
No one can explain.
It's made of deep devotion,
Of sacrifice and pain.
It's endless and unselfish,
Enduring come what may,
Nothing can destroy it
Or take that love away.
Here is a Rose, a gift of beauty
A Symbol of Life and a Sign of Love.



The Mother's Day Rose sale is sponsored by the Door County Right to Life Chapter. Your support helps save the lives of those with no voice-honor a mother or someone special to you. A \$2.00 donation is much appreciated!

Catholic Man Night

Our next 'Catholic Man Night' will be on Tuesday, May 10th at Corpus Christi starting at 6:30 pm. Come enjoy some special time with Jesus, our brother and share a meal and good conversation with our brothers in the Lord! If you haven't been to one yet, you need to check it out. If you have attended, ask a friend to come along.

Edge and Life Teen Middle & High School Religious Education Happy Mother's Day from all of us at Life Teen!

Life Teen update:

We had an incredible finale last weekend! We had a record number of students! Our seniors were given a chance to speak on Sunday night and this is what one young man said, "You see the joy on my face? That's what 4 years of Life Teen will do to you. Get involved. Come weekly, meet the Core, and you will start to really enjoy learning about your faith."

Edge update:

You guessed it, we had a great finale! Middle schoolers really have enjoyed praise and worship this year, so for our final night, we ate, laughed, thanked the Core Team, and sang praises to God! What an uplifting, energetic, and FUN night!

Thank you for all of your support of our youth ministry. Life Teen and Edge could not be what it is without your support. We are truly so grateful.

If you ordered Renard's cheese or pizza, pick up is Wed. May 11th from 3:30-6pm at St. Joseph. We are sorry, we aren't offering delivery this year. There is very little storage space at St. Joseph, so we do ask that you or someone else pick up your order.

Stay tuned for all of our summer fun! Right now our high school students are gearing up for their mission trip next month!

St. John Bosco Catholic School

Volume 4, Issue 9 May 2016

From the Principal

Where the puck is going to be . . .

Hockey great, Wayne Gretzky is credited with saying, "a good hockey player plays where the puck is; a great hockey player plays where the puck is going to be."

Mr. Gretzky's insight is applicable to the challenge faced by educators, families, and students alike. School prepares students, not



only for their first job, but also for jobs of the future – and not only for jobs, but for lives of purpose and meaning.

When it comes to jobs, too often we play to where the puck is today. There are in fact shortages today – of family practice doctors and welders, for example. There are also looming shortages in areas such engineering and teaching. Students entering kindergarten last fall need to be prepared for where the puck will be in 2030. Recent National Governors Association estimates that 52 percent of the jobs of the future will require a postsecondary degree. For Wisconsin specifically, others prognosticate that 62 percent of the jobs of the future will require postsecondary education. numbers vary a little – the point is the same. Tomorrow will not be like today.

Also complicating our efforts to locate the puck is the fact that - according to the US Bureau of Labor Statistics — today's students will change jobs an average of 11 times in their working careers.

Sometimes, it seems that instead of playing where the puck will be, we spend our time discussing what the puck is. Today's shortages are real

and must be addressed, we must get ready for tomorrow. We need to embrace and emphasize the importance of "learning how to learn." In four years of college, you cannot learn "all you need to know" for the 11 different jobs you will hold or for the jobs that do not yet even exist. A quality education includes content, but most important, develops the students' abilities to pursue a lifelong love of learning and to embrace continuous learning.









Those of us in education and employers recognize that the most important outcome of higher education is what is called the "4 – C's." CEO's already "get it," finding greatest value in communications skills (89%) critical thinking/reasoning (81%) character (75%), and creativity (70%). [Source: Raising the Bar, Hart Research Associates].

If we are going to "play to win," we are going to have to continuously change and adjust to what is most valued. I am confident the foundational academic skills, 4 C's and faith development begun when students are young and nurtured throughout their education here at St. John Bosco prepare them for continual change, lifelong learning and a life of purpose and meaning.

Mrs. Dassler

First Communion

On Sunday, April 24 and Sunday, May 1 our second grade students celebrated their First Communion. This is a very special time in the lives of our students and their families. Please keep all the first communicants in your prayers. May

they celebrate their friendship with Jesus. May they have joy discovering God hidden everywhere and may they remember to thank God often for the gift of life.





First Grade Rain Forest

The students in our first grade have been learning about the Rain Forest and all the animals that live there. They have created a model of the rain forest in their classroom complete with trees and a river! Each student is giving a presentation about an animal in the rain forest



End of Year Music and Art Program

Thursday, May 19 is the date for our Spring Elementary Music Program,

19

Grades 5-8 Band Concert, and All School Art Fair! The program begins at 6:30 in the gym and the Parent Association will host an Ice Cream Social after the event. Come and celebrate the end of the year with music, art, ice cream and fun!























